
Chairman Lipps 

Vice Chair Holmes 

Ranking Member Russo 

Members of the House Health Committee,  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 

  

My name is Lindsay Stowers. I work for Athletes in Action in Xenia, Ohio. I am also a wife, 

mother of three, and a part-time administrative assistant. On behalf of my husband, Ross 

Stowers, and my family, I would like to tell you that the reason I support House Bill 248 is that I 

believe it is each person’s God-given right to make choices regarding their own person, and for 

their minor children, that they believe are safest and healthiest. Every person has a different 

circumstance and situation. The government should not mandate a one-size fits all solution to a 

complicated problem, especially without sufficient time to really measure the side effects of this 

new vaccine on various populations and age groups. As Americans, we cherish our rights to live 

in freedom. Please enable Ohioans to maintain bodily autonomy. 

  

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of 

House Bill 248. 

  

Sincerely,  

 

Lindsay Stowers 

Centerville, Ohio 

 


